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TfW Rail Ltd Board Minutes  

19 July 2024 

0900 – 1230  

Venue: Llys Cadwyn  

Attendees  
James Price (Chair), Heather Clash, Jan Chaudhry Van der Velde and Marie Daly.  

In attendance 
Julian Edwards (Associate NED) and Jeremy Morgan. 

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

1a. Apologies for Absence 
Alexia Course, Marie Daly and Peter Strachan. 

1b. Notice of Quorum 
A quorum being present, the Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and declared it open.  

1c. Declarations of Interest 
Members confirmed that their published declarations of interests were up to date and there were no additional 
interests to declare specifically relating to agenda items. Heather Clash and James Price are interim members 
of the TfW Fibre Board. Julian Edwards is the interim managing director of Cross Country Trains Ltd.  

2. Safety moment. 
The Board discussed the ongoing lessons to learn, content, recommendations and applicable lessons of an 
RAIB report on the Margam incident which occurred in July 2019, exactly five years ago.      

3. Customer moment  
 

 
   

Marie Daly left the meeting. 

4. Minutes and Actions 
Minutes of the meeting 21 June 2024 were approved. The Actions Log was noted.   

5. Chief Operations Officer report  
Board received and noted an overview of the COO’s report. The review focussed on: 
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6. Rail Risk Dashboard 
Board noted the dashboard. Board was informed that rail risks will mainly be considered by Rail Board and 
noted by the main TfW board. Decisions will be made at ELT over which Rail related risks will be escalated to 
TfW Board and which considered by Rail board.  

Leyton Powell left the meeting. 

7. Financial review 
Board noted the Rail Period 2 financial review. 

The overall position is favourable position which is due to phasing. The Board were warned against any 
surprises on capital spend.  

8. Marketing update 

Lewis Brencher & Chris Willimas joined the meeting 

Board was updated on Eisteddfod arrangements and on-going work around econometrics, for which a report 
has been received and findings reviewed. Work has commenced on the next iteration of the next real social 
network campaign.  

  

Board was updated on pay-as-you-go. Ebbw Vale line is showing incremental growth.  

9. Commercial update 

Good performance Rail Period 3, particularly around passenger revenue which has increased period-on-period 
and year-on-year. On train scans have also improved and yield is improving period-on-period. The Board 
welcomed TfW continuing to significantly outperform the wider industry in terms of passenger revenue, volume 
and yield recovery against the pre-COVID position. 

There being no other business, the Chair thanked everyone for their contributions and closed the 
meeting. 




